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Expansion Proposals (Bitterne Park School) 

Notice is given in accordance with section 19(1) of the Education and Inspections Act 

2006 that Southampton City Council intends to make prescribed alterations 

(enlargement of premises) to Bitterne Park (Community) School. 

Under this proposal Bitterne Park School would expand from 1500 to 1800 pupils (10 

Form Entry (FE) to 12 FE) from 1st September 2017. The Published Admission Number 

for the school (the number of pupils admitted in Year 7) would rise from 300 to 360 from 

the same date and in subsequent years until the new capacity is fully achieved. It is 

proposed to rebuild and extend the current premises on the existing school site to 

achieve this expansion. 

Admission and transport arrangements for pupils attending the school will not be 

affected by these proposals. 

This notice is an extract of the complete proposal. Copies of the complete proposal can 

be obtained from www.southampton.gov.uk/schools-learning/school-consultations/ 

or by writing to: 

Bitterne Park School Expansion 

School Organisation and Strategy Manager 

Children and Families Service 

Southampton City Council 

Civic Centre (North) 

Southampton, S014 7LY 

Within four weeks of the date of publication of these proposals, any person may object 

to or make comments on the proposal by writing to the address above or via email to 

School.Organisation@southampton.gov.uk. 
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